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New Skatepark in Linda Vista

Last month, | was excited to receive
news that the State of California
Department of Housing and
Community Development (HCD)
have approved a $3 million grant to
build a new state of the art skatepark
at the Linda Vista Community Park.

The request for funding began nearly
a year ago when Councilmember Zapf
and then Councilmember Faulconer
joined me in sending a memo to the
Parks & Recreation Department
urging them to seek a grant from HCD
for the skatepark project.

In addition to the $3 million grant, the
project received an additional $40,000
grant from the Tony Hawk
Foundation.

The proposed skatepark is planned to
be build in the Linda Vista
Community Park which is surrounded
by affordable housing and lower
income homes. This project will
directly serve the residents in those
communities and will be a destination
skate park for all of San Diego
County. The city will use the grant
funding to construct an innovative,
multi-generational, custom built skate
park.

The approval of the grant funds is
great news for our community. |
deeply appreciate the hard work of
the Linda Vista Recreation Council,
the Linda Vista Community Planning
Group, the Tony Hawk Foundation
and the local skating community
spearheaded by Chris Limon for
helping make this happen.

The next step is to begin receiving
feedback and ideas from the Linda
Vista community on design of the
skatepark.

We are very excited to get into the
community and hear your ideas on
how we can make the Linda Vista
Skatepark the best in the City. I'm
looking forward to getting shovels in
the ground and completing this
project for the community.
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Councilmember Sherman attended
the grand opening of a new dog park
located outside the Mission Valley
Mall on July17th.

At the event, Sherman cut the
ceremonial leash to mark the official
opening of the dog park. He also
presented a proclamation to mall
employees for opening the new 600
square foot park to the public.

Councilmember Sherman presents a proclamation | This new community asset was
to a representative from the Westfield Mission created jointly by the Westfield

Valley Mall opening at the a new dog park Mission Valley Mall and Bay Bird,
Inc.

Hours of operation are Monday through Saturday 10am- 9pm and Sunday 11am-6pm. This
is the first park of its kind in District 7.

Councilmember Sherman declared

July 15th “Glenn Farber Day” at a City
Council meeting in recognition Mr.
Farber’s countless hours spent
volunteering for numerous organizations
in San Diego.

Mr. Faber was recently recognized by
the Grossmont Healthcare District as the
HealthCare Hero of 2014 for
volunteering over 1500 hours to help
retirees and completing over 250 repair
jobs at their homes. Mr. Faber has also
transported senior citizens over 1,050
miles last year to their doctor’s

appointments. Councilmember Sherman recognizes
Glenn Farber for his dedicated
volunteer service to the community.

These are just two examples of the many
hours that Glenn contributes to the San
Carlos community and San Diego as a whole. Councilmember Sherman was honored to
recognize Glenn Farber’s commitment and dedication.
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Councilmember Scott
Sherman had the
honor of declaring
July 29th, 2014
“Sophia Pruden Day”
in the City of San
Diego.

Sophia, who is 14
years old, started
“Cookies for a Cure”
in 2008 to raise
money for the
Leukemia &
Lymphoma Society.
She began the non-
profit in memory of her Councilmember Sherman declared July 29" “Sophia

aunt, Amy McFadin, who | Pruden Day” in honor of Sophia’s efforts in raising money
passed in 2007 from for cancer research.

complications due to the
treatment of leukemia.

This once small fundraiser has now grown into an annual community event which has raised
over $30,000 for the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society. This year alone Sophia’s event raised
$11,734.

In recognition of Sophia’s outstanding volunteerism in the community, Sophia is the District 7
Citizen of the Month.

As Audit Committee Chairman, Councilmember Sherman is urging San Diego residents to
report fraud and waste that they may witness by utilizing the anonymous fraud hotline from the
City Auditor’s office.

Taxpayers deserve to have top quality services and the public has a right to ensure that those
services are being provided in the most efficient and financially responsible way possible.
Councilmember Sherman needs the help of residents to ensure that this happens.

If residents witness fraud or abuse, they are encouraged to visit the website
www.sandiego.gov/auditor or call (866) 809-3500 to anonymously report any problems. The



http://www.sandiego.gov/auditor

J?SHING TRIP FORKIDS T2

F
OF MILITARY FAMILIES V/

Gigs 5% \IOLUNTEERS SUPPURTING GHILDREN OF

A
MER2S DEPLOYED MILITARY

Councilmember Sherman and USO San Diego CEO Judy
Forrester appeared on KUSI news to discuss volunteer
opportunities to support military families. Click on picture

above to watch video.

Casework Corner
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Upcoming District 7 Events




District 7 Librarv Events

Allied Gardens / Benjamin Branch -

Linda Vista Branch -

Mission Valley Branch -

San Carlos Branch -

Serra Mesa-Kearny Mesa Branch -

Tierrasanta Branch -




Sherman In the District

From Left to Right

e Sherman meets
with fellow
volunteers
before the
fishing trip for
military
children.
Reviewing the
San Carlos
Community
Garden.
Sherman
awards a
proclamation to
new Tierrasanta
business, Steins
Neighborhood
Pub and Eatery.

¢ At the Stand
Down even to
help homeless
Veterans.
Taking a tour
and awarding a
proclamation to
Grantville
business
Benchmark
Brewing
Company.
Press
conference with
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